April 2010

Contents

Prez Sez

Spring Fling

GIFD at the Museum

Flagler Fling in Planning Stage

NFO Conference

Dancing in Oregon

Sarasota Grapeviners

Tampa Talk

Marie Millett Retires

Orlando Dance News

Lost and Found

San Antonio Folk Dance Festival

From the Editor

Scottish Highland Games

Spring Fling Group Picture

English Lyrics to Ciuleandra

Events and Tours

Prez Sez

Time do fly when you're having fun – especially if that fun is dancing! And it appears that many of us are attending numerous things, as participants. teachers or spectators. Of all these, of course Spring Fling was the best. See Spring Fling. Fifty of us dancing was as good as it gets. Many of the Israeli groups are performing for Israel Independance Day – note how I misspelled that and made it clever! I see G'ville dancing all over the place, Orlando is doing some performing, people are meeting at Greek festivals, etc. etc. I think I have nothing to say – without camp planning, things have calmed down a lot! So - see you next issue - maybe with something to say.

Spring Fling

by Pat Henderson

The Orlando International Folk Dance Club hosted the Spring Fling on Saturday, April 3. We had 50 attendees, which was a really good number since six of the Orlando regulars were unable to come because of illness of self or family. We had many cities represented: Tallahassee (Pat Pieratte), Tampa, Sarasota, Melbourne, Deland, Gainesville, Daytona Beach, and Miami (Jean and Virginia Marszal). Several dancers came for their first fling.

pages 4 and 9.]

[See more Spring Fling photos on



Veronica, Laura, Minnie, Mary Jean Linn, Bill Byars, Mireille, Linda, Jack, Jan, June, Bobby, Pat, John Photos by Terry Abrahams

The day started with the food line for lunch at 11:30 AM sharp. Thank you to Donna Young for bringing matzo for people observing Passover. After our delicious lunch, we took a few tables down, pushed most of them to the sides of the room and started the dancing. We reviewed and danced almost all of the 2010 Florida Folk Dance "Camp" dances, with a much larger percentage of dances kept than usual. Then Bobby proceeded to be an excellent DJ as he kept the dances going from the request board. Even the camp dances were requested.

At 4 PM, we stopped dancing for our high tea, which consisted of tea and other beverages along with cucumber sandwiches made by Betty Nehemias and me. Laura Nonamaker brought sliced cucumbers and tomatoes for "make your own" sandwiches. Then we danced on until 7:30 PM. We danced over 90 dances during the day and comments were heard was that it was one of the best Spring Flings ever. It looks as if we will continue to use the square dance hall for the Spring Fling because everyone loves their gorgeous wood floor. Next year, it will be the first Saturday in April again. Mark your calendars for 2011 now!

Return Address: Florida Folk Dancer 1963 S. Lake Reedy Blvd. Frostproof, FL 33843 USA FIRST CLASS

FLORIDA FOLK DANCER

Florida Folk Dancer is published six to eight times a year by the Florida Folk Dance Council, Inc., a non-profit corporation whose purpose is to further knowledge, performance, and recreational enjoyment of International Folk Dance.

2010 FFDC OFFICERS:

President: Terry Abrahams 813-234-1231 president@folkdance.org

VP: Pat Henderson 407-275-6247 henderp@bellsouth.net

Secretary/Treasurer: John Daly 321-482-6818

treasurer@folkdance.org

Historian: Dan Lampert PO Box 151719 Altamonte Springs, FL 32715 dan300@dlc2.com 1963 S. Lake Reedy Blvd.
Frostproof, FL 33843
863-635-9366
editor@folkdance.org

Newsletter Editor: Caroline Lanker

Submissions: Send event notices for the calendar or the newsletter to Pat Henderson. Send all other newsletter submissions to the Editor.

Copyright: Articles in the Florida Folk Dancer are copyright by the Florida Folk Dance Council, Inc., or by their individual authors.

Subscriptions for printed and mailed copies are \$15 per year per person (\$20 per family) and include membership in the Florida Folk Dance Council. Membership without printed newsletters is \$10 per person or \$15 per family. The membership year runs from one annual Florida Folk Dance Camp (usually February) to the next. The newsletter is posted on the FFDC website and members with e-mail addresses are notified of its availability.

FFDC Website: www.folkdance.org